OHIO STATE TRAPSHOOTING

ASSOCIATION, INC.
JANUARY 28th, 2023- CARDINAL CENTER   
After a brief recess from the conclusion of the Foundation meeting, President Michael Blair called the Association meeting to order.  Attendance was taken by Secretary Noreen Snively and the following Board of Directors & Officers were present:
Vice President and NE Zone Director Austin Jacob, Treasurer Lisa Caplinger, SE Zone Director and 1st Alternate A.T.A. Delegate Robert Caplinger, NW Zone Director Jeff Sparks, Past President and NE Zone Director Ron Arter, SW Zone Director Craig Denlinger, SE Zone Director Steve Corwin, Foundation Chairman Dennis Filo, Youth Director Rob Kinsella, and 2nd Alternate A.T.A. Delegate Roger McNamer.  Museum Director Betty Peterson, NW Zone Director Randy Pohlman and Director-at-Large Tim Hunsaker did not attend. 

The minutes from the October meeting were made available to all present.  Austin Jacob moved to approve the minutes and with a move to second by Robert Caplinger, the motion passed unanimously.  Secretary Snively told the board the annual state rebate from the A.T.A. is expected to be $18,730.00.  The rebate is determined by the number of A.T.A. annual and life memberships sold and the amount of A.T.A. daily fees collected.   Any unpaid shooters fees will be deducted from the rebate if not reconciled.  
Treasurer Lisa Caplinger reviewed the Association finances with the board.  The interim activity report opening balance on September 1, 2022, was $215,949.44.  At the close of 2022, the balance was $220,296.18.  Ron Arter moved to accept the report.  There being no further discussion and with a move to second by Austin Jacob, the motion passed unanimously.   
Tim Hunsaker gave his report via telephone as he was unable to attend the meeting.  He reviewed the sponsors for the State Shoot events and their invoices.  Middletown Sportsmen’s Association has signed on for two events this year- events 7 and 11.  New sponsors Perazzi and Blaser USA, as well as last year’s sponsor- Elite Shotguns, will be featured during the Saturday and Sunday championships. Tim put together a list of the 2023 sponsor information and provided the treasurer and the secretary with copies.  He also comprised a list of past and current sponsors as reference for the Director-at-Large position. 
A.T.A. Delegate Michael Blair confirmed the final list of the 2023 White Flyer All-Ohio Team shooters.  Noreen Snively has posted the updated team list on the website and mailed notification letters to each team member.  This year’s Grandest Shooter is Joe Charnigo who just completed an impressive year of shooting.  Secretary Snively mentioned there are some very talented Ohio shooters who are not on the All-Ohio team because they do not submit an application.  She is concerned the All-Ohio team may be losing its prestige.  At the Thursday evening ceremony, the All-American team members will be recognized during announcements.  The Central Zone Shoot is scheduled for Middletown Sportsmen’s Club.  United Conservation & Outdoor Association (UCOA) has requested membership to the O.S.T.A.   Mike Blair and Noreen Snively are in the process of getting them set up for registered shooting.  The A.T.A. has stated they are not interested in purchasing the Sparta property after the IDNR land bid approval was announced. 
Secretary Snively reviewed the draft of the 2023 Zone Shoot program.  The hosting gun clubs have received Zone Shoot Agreements to sign and return as well as the required proof of their insurance.  By February 18th, the zone nominating committees will need to provide Noreen with the names of the shooters running for Zone Director in the May election.  The target price will increase to $42.00 plus fees.  Jeff Sparks has taken care of the trophies.
Facility Manager Jake Spengler joined the meeting to provide a report and answer any questions.  The Cardinal Shooting Center has increased the target cost to $42.00 plus fees.  The camping has increased by about 15% in an effort to be in line with the market rate and see a profit.  Some camping spots have been reassigned to reposition the seasonal campers in the 300 section.  The process allows for localizing the plowing, maintenance, and utilities during certain months.  The camp office is undergoing some much-needed reorganization.  Candy has been moved to the position of Camp Office Manager. Camping reservations can be made as early as the Buckeye Open for the upcoming year.  Cardinal Shooting Center is still interviewing for the position of  tournament director.  They are also looking for a new head cashier to be paid per shoot.  During the winter months, they are working on the pistol building and cabin renovations.  The road repair will begin in the spring when weather permits.
Secretary Snively reviewed the 2023 program with the board.  She will make the latest changes and send everyone a file to review once the program is updated.  She will continue to send all new and corrected pages to the board by e-mail.  The replacement pages are to be inserted into the draft and the old pages discarded.  Austin Jacob reviewed the 2022 option entries and payouts.  After a discussion, he moved to change the 2023 jackpot back to $50.00 and the Lewis back to $25.00 – (the Great Eastern purse will remain at $30.00).  With a move to second, a vote was taken, and the motion passed unanimously.  Lisa Caplinger will again be hosting ladies’ bingo. The participation continues to grow annually as does the cost of prizes.  Lisa requested a budget increase from $400.00 to $450.00.  Craig Denlinger moved to set a budget not to exceed $450.00.  With a move to second by Ron Arter, the motion passed unanimously.  The board continued to review and confirm the committees for the State Shoot.   Noreen has placed a full-page color ad in the March issue of Trap & Field magazine.  Depending on the completion date of the program, the next magazine ad might contain a QR code.  President Michael Blair confirmed his charity- A Kid Again.   Sponsorships and advertisements need to be finalized by March 1st to be included in the printed State Shoot program.  Jeff Sparks is currently working with a trophy budget not to exceed thirty thousand.  Noreen informed the board that all A.T.A. registered shoot applications for the target year are posted on the O.S.T.A. website shoot calendar.  Any requested dates beyond September 1st, 2023, have been reserved but will not appear on the A.T.A. site at this time.   The scheduled locations for the Champion of Champions qualifier shoots are listed on the website and noted on the shoot calendar.  The forms to sign up for the singles race categories on Saturday, will again be available at the museum.  Roger McNamer will request 2 additional golf carts for the newly elected board members.  The A.T.A. Delegates and Dennis Filo will run the classification desk. 
Under old business, Secretary Snively informed the board that the information for the annual gun club trophy package was sent to the gun clubs on November 3rd.  The mailing included information on the Champion of Champions event, Ohio Zone Shoot, Central Zone Shoot, annual meeting, Director’s Cup, and the scholarship deadline.  The August 9th mailing to the clubs was an invoice for annual dues, and it included a roster of the board of directors and officers.  The O.S.T.A. currently has 30 members. 
With no new business to discuss, Steve Corwin moved to adjourn the meeting of the Ohio State Trapshooting Association at 12:25 p.m.  With a move to second by Craig Denlinger, the motion passed unanimously.  
Respectfully Submitted,

Noreen F. Snively

O.S.T.A. Secretary                       

